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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF MEXICO, ANNOUNCING 

THE DATE AND PLACE OF THE UPCOMING XIX MEETING OF THE 

INTER-AMERICAN CONFERENCE OF MINISTERS OF LABOR (IACML)
PERMANENT MISSION OF MEXICO

OEA03460
The Permanent Mission of Mexico to the Organization of American States (OAS) presents its compliments to the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development (SEDI), and has the honor to refer to the upcoming XIX Inter-American Conference of Ministers of Labor (IACML).

In that regard, the Mission is pleased to forward herewith a copy of the letter sent by Dr. José Luis Stein Velasco, Head of the International Affairs Unit of the Secretariat of Labor and Social Welfare (STPS), to Ms. Sherry Tross, OAS Executive Secretary for Integral Development, advising that, on instructions from Minister Alfonso Navarrete Prida, Secretary of Labor and Social Welfare, the aforementioned Conference will be held in Mexico City from November 18-19, 2015.

The Permanent Mission of Mexico to the Organization of American States avails itself of this opportunity to convey to the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development renewed assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, D. C. October 3, 2014

Executive Secretariat for Integral Development

Organization of American States 

Washington, D.C.
S T P S

SECRETARIAT OF LABOR AND SOCIAL WELFARE

International Affairs Unit
Office of the Assistant Coordinator for Hemispheric Labor Policy

Note No.: 114/2/984
Re: XIX Inter-American Conference of Ministers 
of Labor (IACML)

Mexico, City, September 25, 2014

"2014, Year of Octavio Paz"
MS. Sherry Tross
Executive Secretary for Integral Development
Organization of American States
Washington, D.C. 
Dear Ms. Tross:
I am writing with reference to the unanimous election of the Secretariat of Labor Social Welfare (STPS) of Mexico as Pro Tempore Chair of the XIX Inter-American Conference of Ministers of Labor (IACML), during the XVIII Conference held in Medellín, Colombia, in November 2013.

On instructions from the Secretary of Labor and Social Welfare, Minister Alfonso Navarrete Prida, I am pleased to advise you that the XIX IACML will be held in Mexico City, from November 18-19, 2015.


I am confident that the coordinated effort and frank dialogue between the OAS and the STPS, which we will be undertaking during the XIX Conference, will consolidate the IACML as the premier hemispheric forum for labor matters.

We would like to reassure you that this Secretariat stands ready to contribute to the OAS' tireless efforts in the quest for better opportunities for the Hemisphere’s citizens.

Sincerely yours,


Dr. José Luis Stein Velasco

Unit Head
c.c.:
Minister Alfonso Navarrete Prida, Secretary of Labor and Social Welfare.  For information.
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